CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the League Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 20th January 2016. 
Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, G.Cook, B.Hill, T.Holmes, T.Onions, D.Johnson, I.Sercombe, S.Arlin, I.Hamilton. 
Apologies: I.Swales, P.Daly, M.Neave.
Matters Arising 
Minutes of recent Charity and Futures Sub-Committee to be covered later in the meeting. 
Minutes produced by Tony Holmes in regards to the recent Club Meeting to be reviewed later in the meeting, thanks to Tony for producing them. 
Report from facilitators at Group Discussion in regards to the recent Club Meeting reviewed later in the meeting. Thanks to all our facilitators and to the clubs for entering into the spirit of the exercise. 
Referees Secretary action on some referees still failing to send their match reports in. 

Fintan emailed with the issue about a Referee in one of their games. GFA have spoken to the match referee and reminded him of his responsibilities but are taking no further action. 
League Secretary emailed the two referees in regards to their reporting of clubs for offences. These two referees accepted they should not have reported the clubs and this was mainly down to in-experience. Hopefully they will know what to do next time. 

League Secretary Report 
Sad news that both Alan Roberts (FC Barometrics) and Russell Price (Referee) both passed away in recent weeks. 

Cheltenham Athletic withdrawal ratified. Lack of player commitment and being forced to play their GFA County game given as the reason. 

In lieu of the mass amount of postponements, we need to consider more flexibility in regards to moves to alternate grounds, especially 3G to cater for this event? To be discussed under Fixtures Secretary. 

Postponements and more guidelines need to be given to clubs and potentially referees. 
GFA

Bredon, Kings issues with late registrations to be discussed following communication from the GFA.
League Committee had urged clubs to appeal the points deduction as the League felt its hands were tied by the wording of the rule. GFA asked the FA for advice who eventually ruled that we could give the points back, but the fines still stood. 
Action on Tony to review any points lost and pass the list to John. Action then on John to return points to the teams affected. 

Action on Ian H to email Chris Lucker in regards to rules regarding HM Forces players with the guidance on when they have to seek their unit letter of consent to play in the League. 

Rule Offences / Disciplinary
See attachments.
Treasurers Report
Matt sent his apologies. 

League Development  Funding.  A possible purchase of a League representative set of kit mentioned at the recent Futures Sub-Committee meeting. (Quote obtained from Macron in-case we decide to go down this route)
This had been held over to this meeting. 
Action on League Secretary to ask Matt if he has invoices for 3G games ready for clubs as some clubs have asked when they are likely to receive them. 

Referees Secretary

Ian sends his apologies, he has given the following report:
100% coverage of referees achieved for 12/12, 19/12, 02/01, 09/01 and 16/01.

 Currently 3 games not covered for 23/01, although hopefully this will change as the week progresses.

New Referees Course to run 22-24 January. All new referees will be supplied with my details, as myself being provided theirs. Details previously distributed to all clubs, current referees to promote to friends, Website and Twitter.

Referee Marks Table provided to the GFA to allow them to appoint officials to GFA County Cup Semi-Finals

Email sent to clubs reminding them of the importance of referees marks, for Referees Promotion, their Education, Cup Final Appointments and Referee of the Year

Ian S to present Semi-Final and Finals appointments plan to the committee at February meeting

Registration Secretary

Phil reports we have had 2113 registrations and 24 Transfers this season. Nothing further to report all running smoothly.

Results Secretary

Ben reports: A few late SMS results coming in but overall excellent. The use of the team sheet top copies being sent each match has made them much more legible.

Fixtures Secretary

Four Clubs had asked about possible alternate grounds given the amount of postponements in regards to the weather. 

League Committee decided to allow clubs to nominate a 2nd ground and stick with it. 

An extra box will be added on the supplementary form for next season to indicate this. Can a club name a possible alternate ground for a GFA County Cup game. Action on League Secretary to ask the GFA. 
It was pointed out by the League Chairman – at the present time we do not have a Fixtures Secretary for next season as John has decided to step down from the role. Without a Fixtures Secretary the League will fail to function. We will have to commence to canvass for volunteers both within the existing committee and also from our member clubs. 
John reported there are no current fixtures to re-arrange. 

The Senior and Primary GMB plate finals will be played on Easter Saturday – 26th March. 
Any Other Business
Presentation from the Facilitators from the Club Meetings in regards to their groups was briefed. 
This was a real positive outcome with some excellent points made by the clubs. These will be taken forward at the next futures meeting and clubs will be communicated in regards to outcomes. 
Action on John H to ask at the next Bishops Cleeve FC meeting about the Senior Charity Semi-Finals and the Junior and Minor Finals in regards to the possibility of holding them at Bishops Cleeve FC. John did pint out that Bishops Cleeve face a big fixtures backlog with so many postponements due to the weather at Bishops Cleeve FC. 

Decisions on the Minor and Junior Charity Cup Semi-Final venues will be decided at the next Charity meeting with three clubs offering to host them. 

Gordon Cook reported that Bob Attwood is still heavily involved with football business and is fighting on with his illness. League Chairman asked Gordon to pass on the League Committees’ best wishes to Bob which was re-iterated by the whole Committee. 
Next League Management Meeting Wednesday 24th February  2016  at 7pm – Victory Club
